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Remediation work to remove potentially hazardous material 

A project is underway to relocate the Mainsbridge School for Specific Purposes (SSP) to part of the existing 
Warwick Farm Public School site.  

From 4 January 2021, crews will be working to remove potentially hazardous material on the area allocated for the 
new sportsground, located on the South-Eastern area of the site. The material to be removed includes lead and is 
also likely to contain bonded asbestos. 

The majority of this work is due to take place during school holidays, removal of these materials may also occur on 
weekends, outside of school hours.  

This work will take place between 8am and 4.30pm from Monday 4 January to Friday 8 January 2021.  

Work of this nature may also continue on the following dates: 

• Saturday 9 January 2021 
• Saturday 16 January 2021 
• Saturday 23 January 2021  
• Saturday 30 January 2021 
• Saturday 06 February 2021 
• Saturday 13 February 2021 
• Saturday 20 February 2021 

The material will be removed by a licensed removal contractor. All lead material will be excavated and disposed of 
off-site to an appropriately licensed facility. The works will be conducted in accordance with Safe Work NSW 
requirements with the following precautionary measures: 

 isolation of the work area 

 monitoring, testing and clearance certification by a consultant hygienist. 

Please be aware that the remediation and removal of these materials will not pose a risk to staff, students or the 
local community. We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise 
impacts on the community at every opportunity. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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